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THIS IS THE FINAL ISSUE OF THE INTERCOM FOR THIS SCHOOL YEAR!


Happy Summer Everyone!
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DECISION 2011!!!!!       





The democratic process was alive and well at our Council meeting on May 31st and the auditorium at Barnett House full of positive energy as we elected our Executive and committee chairs for 2011/12.  Sincere thanks to all teachers who let their names stand for election to one of the 22 positions available.  


Congratulations to the following individuals (We know that you will serve our members well):





Edmonton Catholic Teachers Local Executive for 2011/12


	President: Sandy Gillis


	Vice President: Greg Carabine


	Vice President: Jonathan Sharek


	Past President: Patricia Clancy-Novosel


	Executive Director: Kathy MacIsaac	


		Member Services Liaison: Chris Ferguson


		Teacher Welfare Liaison: Wayne Prokopiw


		Communications and Public Relations Liaison: Mark Martin


		Governance Liaison: Darrin Bauer


		Professional Development Liaison: Azza Ghali


		Social Justice Liaison:  Sandra Esposito


		GETCA Liaison:  Christine Bowers


		Substitute Teacher Liaison: Mary Giampa





Chairs of Standing Committees


	ARA:  President, Sandy Gillis


	Constitution/Local Admin Guidelines:  Darrin Bauer


	Elections: Ron Zacharko


	Finance:  Vice President, Greg Carabine


	Continuing Teacher Development:  Co Chairs, Marcel Evaristo and Corinne Peacher


	New Teacher Mentorship:  Co-Chairs, Azza Ghali and Joe Dumont


	Administrators:  David Warawa


	Social:  Jack Wrotniak


	New Teacher Induction: Lauren Hawes


	Teacher Retirement Reception: Denis Gauthier


	School Opening Mass: Floriana Bruni-Bossio


	Political Engagement: Janet Davies-Davis


	Communications & PR: Melanie Mercier


	Scholarships and Bursaries: Angie Bober


	Diversity, Equity & Human Rights: To be elected in the fall


	Social Justice:  To be elected in the fall


 





Representatives for Ad Hoc Committees 


	EAFEC (Edmonton Area Field Experiences Committee): Denise Adolf and Karen Lupul


	CSJAFEC (Campus St Jean Area Field Experiences Committee): Laura Kunce


 





Representatives for 2012 Teachers’ Convention Committee (GETCA)


	Paul Begoray, Alex Buttgieg, Jason Fischer, Jeff Girard,  Paul Horpyniuk, and Marcelle Labossiere.








Meetings & Events





“LAUGHTER IS THE BEST MEDICINE”


Need a way to unwind and de-stress as we come to the end of the school year?  Celebrate with your colleagues at the Local’s Comedy Night, featuring comedians Matt Wojcicki (teacher at Holy Trinity High School), Kent Tilley (winner of the 2011 “Funniest Person with a Day Job”) and others!


Thursday, June 23rd at the Walkabout Pub, 10439 Whyte Avenue.  Doors open at 7pm, show starts at 7:30pm.  Tickets are $10 online and $15 at the door.  For tickets visit:


                                                                                  � HYPERLINK "http://www.sites.google.com/site/ectcomedy" �www.sites.google.com/site/ectcomedy� 





SCHOOL OPENING MASS – Wednesday, August 31st 


The School Opening Mass is scheduled for Wednesday, August 31 at the Winspear Centre.  We ask that staff gather for the welcoming at 8:30am so that the Mass can begin promptly at 9:00am.  Doors will open at 8:00am.   If you would like to volunteer to be an usher, please email Azza Ghali: Azza.Ghali@ecsd.net or Dan Alba: Daniel.Alba@ecsd.net.  Anyone interested in joining the choir may contact Sharon Moore to register and receive a package of songs: � HYPERLINK "mailto:sharon.moore@ecsd.net" �sharon.moore@ecsd.net�  or phone Sharon at 780-989-3048.  There is a rehearsal for choir members on Monday August 29th at Arch. Oscar Romero School as well as at 6pm at the Winspear on August 30th.    Rehearsal for ushers: 5pm on August 30th at the Winspear Centre.





LOCAL YEAR END BARBEQUE:  June 22nd  


This year the Local is hosting its year end barbeque on Wednesday, June 22nd  from 5-7pm in the courtyard at Barnett House.  We have made arrangements to move the party indoors should rain dampen the day.   Invitations have been sent to all who have served our Local this year.  


RSVP to: jan.bossmin@ecteachers.ca 





SCHOLARSHIPS FOR CHILDREN OF EDMONTON CATHOLIC TEACHERS


If your child is graduating from grade 12 and enrolling at a post secondary institution in the fall, he or she may wish to apply for one of the Local’s scholarships.  The forms are available on the Local’s website.  Please visit: � HYPERLINK "http://www.local54.teachers.ab.ca" �www.local54.teachers.ab.ca� 


 


IF YOU NEED HELP OVER THE SUMMER MONTHS….


If members require assistance over the summer while the Local office is closed, the ATA has staff officers on duty to assist you.  Please contact:


 	Alberta Teachers’ Association:   (780-447-9400)  www.teachers.ab.ca 


Alberta Teachers’ Retirement Fund   (780-451-4166)  www.atrf.com


ASEBP   (780-431-4786)  � HYPERLINK "http://www.asebp.ab.ca" �www.asebp.ab.ca�





VACATIONING?  HOTEL RATES FOR ATA MEMBERS 2011


Information on reduced hotel rates for ATA members is available by visiting www.teachers.ab.ca, Publications >Other Publications >ATA Membership and Services.  





 MEMBERSHIP CARDS FOR THE CITY’S REUSE CENTRE AVAILABLE


If you would like to use a membership card to visit the City of Edmonton’s Reuse Centre to obtain recycled materials for your craft projects, used books and other treasures, please email Jan at jan.bossmin@ecteachers.ca and the card will be sent to you via IMC for a two week period.  The Local has purchased 2 cards with a total of 50 visits so that this wonderful opportunity is available to all teachers.  






































 


 


 






































 





























																			





Wednesday, June 22, 2011


Local’s Year-End Barbeque, 5-7pm, Courtyard, Barnett House.  RSVP required.�
�
 Thursday, June 23, 2011


Walkabout Pub -Comedy Night for Mental Health, 7pm.  Tickets $10 online; $15 at the door. For tickets:


www.sites.google.com/site/ectcomedy�
�
Thursday, June 30, 2011


Local office will close for the summer.�
�
 Tuesday, August 30, 2011


Rehearsal at the Winspear for School Opening Mass-Ushers-5pm


Choir/Music-6pm �
�
Wed., August 31, 2011


School Opening Mass-9am Winspear-Doors open at 8am�
�









WEBSITE:


�HYPERLINK "http://www.local54.teachers.ab.ca"�www.local54.teachers.ab.ca� 


   


Sandy Gillis, President


�HYPERLINK "mailto:sandy.gillis@ecteachers.ca"�sandy.gillis@ecteachers.ca� 


 


Kathy MacIsaac, Exec.  Director


�HYPERLINK "mailto:kathy.macisaac@ecteachers.ca"�kathy.macisaac@ecteachers.ca� 





Jan Bossmin, Office Manager


�HYPERLINK "mailto:jan.bossmin@ecteachers.ca"�jan.bossmin@ecteachers.ca� 


 











   











Quote of the day:





“Always keep your words soft and sweet, just in case you have to eat them.”
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